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At the beginning of 2007, laboratory staff began researching what could be done to reduce the costs of utilities that have reached over $700,000 a year. After spending months of evaluating the HVAC systems as to how they were originally set up, reviewing construction documents and the sequence of operations that were provided two weeks before substantial completion of the Lab, it was determined that the sequence of operations was not met and that changes could be made to reduce the costs of utilities. 
The Lab entered into an Interagency Service Agreement (ISA) with ADOA to hire a retro-commissioning engineer to work with the original general contractor (Gilbane) to make modifications to the systems to reduce utility costs. After several months of meetings the general contractor was unresponsive to our questions and the engineer could not make any justifiable recommendations.
In March 2008 it was agreed to hire LSW engineers to evaluate the systems and our findings. LSW agreed with our findings and made other recommendations for energy conservation measures.

In July 2008, duct static pressures were lowered, chilled water temperatures were raised, new dampers and actuators on exhaust fans were installed and redundant exhaust fans were shut down along with reprogramming of the building management system. Occupied and unoccupied temperature schedules were set up in October and in February the chilled water plant was scheduled to be shut down in unoccupied times and when the outside air temperature was below 60 degrees.
These modifications resulted in a savings of $84,000 (17.68%) in electric usage, $134,800 (71.05%) gas usage and $10,500 (28.95%) in domestic water usage over 2008 for a total of approximately $229,300 savings for FY 2009. We applied for and received $73,300.00 from the APS energy incentive program to be used for utility bills in FY 2010. Greater savings will be seen in FY 2010 when we have seen a full year of occupied and unoccupied settings in place and the chilled water plant shut down happening in November and lasting until March.
LSW has recommended that an evaporative pre-cooler be installed in the Penthouse to cool the air before it is introduced to the air handles and temperature recovery coils installed in the general exhaust to capture conditioned air and recycle it back into the air handling system. This project has an approximate budgetary cost of $400,000 and would reduce the utility costs for the Lab an estimated $72,000 a year. If this project is funded we could also apply for up to $200,000.00 in APS incentives.
